Dear FTG Member,

The 2013 Annual General Meeting of the Finnish Trade Guild took place on  February 12th at the Finnish Embassy in Warsaw. Participating members approved the Guild's 2012 activity report and finances and the 2013 activity plan, elected the 2013 FTG Board members as well as the FTG representatives to the Board of the Scandinavian-Polish Chamber of Commerce. Also the future of Warsaw's so called “Finnish houses” was discussed.

The meeting was followed by a cocktail reception hosted by the Ambassador of Finland Jari Vilen, during which Mr. Ambassador shared many interesting insights regarding topical issues and the Embassy's upcoming activities and plans. 

The following persons were elected to the 2013 FTG Board:

Johan Puotila, Confero Consulting, Chairman; jpuotila@conferopr.com
Iska Nirviö, Suominen Polska, Vice Chairman, iska.nirvio@suominen.fi
Anna Maria Kalamaja, Suomen Unipol, Board Member, suomen.unipol.pl@unipol.fi
Piotr Prus,  ECOVIS Milczarek I Wspólnicy Kancelaria Prawna, Board Member, piotr.prus@ecovis.com
Pauli Rumbin, HT Laser, Board Member, pauli.rumbin@htlaser.fi
Kari Vähäkangas, Finpro, Board Member, Kari.Vahakangas@finpro.fi
Tuomas Asunmaa, Craftman Polska, Deputy Board Member, tuomas.asunmaa@gmail.com
Pekka Männistö, Itella, Deputy Board Member, pekka.mannisto@itella.com
Harri Reiman, Leinonen, Deputy Board Member, harri.reiman@leinonen.pl
Johan Puotila, Iska Nirviö and Piotr Prus were appointed FTG representatives on the SPCC Board.

On behalf of the newly elected Board I want to thank our members for your trust.

A warm Thank You also belongs to Managing Director Miikka Savolainen from Itella for his service over the past years as Board Member of both FTG and the Scandinavian-Polish Chamber of Commerce! 

In 2012 we had another year of record participation in different FTG organized events, with close to 500 persons in attendance. At the same time we increased our corporate membership from 49 to 59, or by 20 %, giving us the largest corporate membership growth among SPCC National Sections, both proportionally and in absolute terms. 

FTG has a distinct and important role to play in bringing the Finnish business community and friends of Finland in Poland together and in providing a Finnish context, angle and edge to their SPCC membership. This the FTG Board will continue building on, together with our members, and with the crucial support of our sponsors. 

We will continue looking into opportunities to promote our members and their interests in Poland, both through active participation in the work of the SPCC Board and our own distinct activities. FTG events such as the Summer Picnic and the Independence Day's Night continue to be important in bringing our members, business partners and friends of Finland together and in enhancing social and business networking. 

Adding concrete value to SPCC membership is the only way to secure SPCC's future in terms of membership retention and attracting new members across Poland. In line with the unanimous resolution adopted in the 2011 FTG Annual General Meeting, the FTG Board will continue to advance the idea of providing basic legal advice services to SPCC member companies, as well as increased backing of member companies' business interests where feasible. In doing so we can learn from the corresponding popular services that numerous Finnish, Swedish, Danish and Norwegian Chambers of Commerce regularly provide since decades. The idea moved forward in the SPCC Board in 2012 and we hope to see first concrete action in 2013.

During the February 12th AGM Ambassador Jari Vilen described the plans to save some of Warsaw's so called Finnish houses, or “Suomitalot”, erected soon after WWII and constituting a genuinely historical part of the Warsaw that was rebuilt following the devastating destruction of the capital. We hope that FTG members will actively participate in the coming year together with the Finnish Embassy, the City of Warsaw, the Finland-Poland Association and the many local volunteers to the efforts of preserving one block, or 6 to 7 of these historical houses for future generations, maintaining their active use. 

The preserved houses could contain for example a permanent exhibition of the re-building of Warsaw, serve as meeting premises and promote different Finnish products, services and design. We hope to share more information during the Spring on this project and the possibilities for the business community to participate in the preservation and future use of these landmark houses. 

More on these unique houses you can read at http://www.finland.pl/public/default.aspx?contentid=264904&nodeid=40900&contentlan=1&culture=fi-FI (in Finnish) and at http://www.hs.fi/english/article/Finnish+wooden+houses+form+idyllic+neighbourhood+in+central+Warsaw+for+60+years/1135231977436 and http://www.wbj.pl/article-60472-the-finnish-ed-houses.html (in English).

We look forward to an active and productive year 2013. If and when you have ideas on cooperation opportunities between your company and FTG or the Chamber of Commerce, or on the development of our and the Chamber's activities and services, please feel free to contact me or any of the other FTG Board members at any time. 

Tapaamisiin!

Johan Puotila  

Chairman

